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This year’s summer reading program “Universe of Stories!” was a success!!!  Over 200 children participated!  


Thank you to all our junior volunteers!!


 We couldn’t have done it without your help! 





Thank you for your continued support of our summer reading program: Demo’s Truck Parts Inc., Seabreeze Amusement Park, Wal-Mart of Brockport, Darien Lake Amusement Park, Target –Batavia, and Miller’s Millworks Inc.  Without the generous donations of these merchants, our summer reading program wouldn’t be possible.


Congratulations to Rose Wilson on winning the Friends of the Library Christopher and Victoria Claus Memorial Award. She won the $50 award for writing a book review on a book she enjoyed reading this summer. Rose will also get her name put on a plaque in the Library.  Honorable Mentions were Rena Wilson and Katherine Rogoyski.  They each received $25 awards.


September is Library Card Sign-up Month!!!  Stop by the Library and get ready to explore!!!  All you need is a driver’s license to sign up.  If you are 18 and younger, we need your parents/guardian to come in and sign you up.  


Library hours are:


Tuesday 10-12 & 2-8


Wednesday 10-12 & 2-8


Thursday 10-12 & 2-8


Friday 10-6


Saturday 10-1





Discover us on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� and on Facebook and Twitter too!  We have RBdigital –digital magazines, Overdrive/Libby digital audio and e-books, and Hoopla – digital music-audio/e-book and movies.  All this is FREE with your valid Library card.





Maker Space Saturday!  Come anytime Saturday September 7th from 10-1pm and create experiment and learn a thing or two!  


Our Book Discussion Group will begin meeting on September 12th to discuss the book Little Paris Bookshop by Nina George.  This group meets the 2nd Thursday each month: October 10th, November 14th, and December 12th.   Come join the fun


Toddler/Pre-school story time will run Fridays at 10:30am starting on September 13th with Miss Bailey. Join us for a story, craft and a treat! This is recommended for ages 2-5 but younger children are welcome with their parents/guardian.  Registration is appreciated.  


Maker Space Night! @ The Library!  Tuesday September 24th from 6-8pm- come create, experiment and learn! No registration necessary.


Join us and the Bergen Historical Society for “Snake Oil, Patent Medicine, & Nostrum Remedies: Medicine Show & Cure All’s” talk with Erica Wanecski on Thursday October 3rd at 7 pm.   No registration needed.  
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This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer. If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html" �http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html�, or at any UDSA office, or call (866)-632-9922 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form . Send your completed complaint  form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture,, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 2050-9410 or by fax (202)690-7742 or e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:program.intake@usda.gov" �program.intake@usda.gov�








NEWS FROM THE DESK OF TOWN SUPERVISOR Ernie Haywood


The Town Board has scheduled a Public Hearing for Thursday, September 5th at 7:00 pm at the High School Auditorium regarding the proposed Water District. We have obtained the necessary petitions from property owners to form the District.  Following the Public Hearing; we will submit the water district proposal to the NYS Comptroller’s Office for approval.


The proposed district will bring public water to all properties in the Town of Bergen (outside of the Village) that do not currently have access to public water. The estimated cost of this project is $8,958,000 with $3,058,000 funded by a grant from the US Department of Agricultural Rural Development Office. Bergen will receive a low interest loan to fund the remainder of the project. The proposed cost to individual homeowners in the district (including estimated water consumption) is $924.94 per year. The charge also includes debt service and funds for future repairs. The debt service will be carried for 38 years. In addition, homeowners will incur a cost individually for bringing the water from the road into their home.


The tentative schedule for the water project is to bid the work out in the winter of 2019/2020; award the bids in the spring of 2020; start construction in the summer of 2020; and complete construction in November 2021. Property owners will first notice the district charges on their Town and County Tax Bill in January 2021. We will keep you informed every step of the way via the town website and articles in local newspapers.


We have begun our 2020 budget process.  Some of the challenges we face are the future of sales tax distribution; continued rising health care costs and little growth in our tax base. Our budget Public Hearing will likely be on October 22. Detailed budget information will be available prior to the Public Hearing.


The Town Board held a Public Hearing on August 27 regarding a proposed Solar Farm Law.  Across western New York State, Solar Farm companies are making applications to install small and large-scale solar farms in rural communities. You have probably seen some in neighboring towns. Before a formal application comes to the Town of Bergen (we have had some inquiries), we would like to have regulations in place to ensure that the solar farms are installed in an orderly way that causes little impact to the surrounding properties. The Town Board will likely adopt the Solar Farm Law this fall.


Finally, our Robin’s Brook Park Pavilion project is complete. Hopefully, you have had the opportunity to see the new pavilion. Picnic tables and bleachers have been ordered.  The project was funded by a $125,000 State and Municipalities Facilities Grant Program.





This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer. If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html" �http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html�, or at any UDSA office, or call (866)-632-9922 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form . Send your completed complaint  form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture,, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 2050-9410 or by fax (202)690-7742 or e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:program.intake@usda.gov" �program.intake@usda.gov�


		
































 








													               


																										











															    


Sew-Quilting Club is starting up at the Library Meeting October 10th at 10am.  Bring your supplies and share your experience with like-minded people.     All levels of experience are welcome! No registration required.


Tech time at the Library!  Call to set up an appointment for Wednesday during regular Library hours.  Our staff can help you set up the many different Library related apps and answer basic questions on your devices and e-readers.  Call today for an appointment! 


Movie on the Big Screen on Friday November 15th at 1pm- Come watch a movie enjoy a treat and drink too! Registration appreciated


Turkey Time Family Story time for everyone to participate in a story or two, craft and snack!  Join us on Thursday November 21st at 6:30pm. No Registration required.


The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Spectrum Internet on 3 computers, WiFi, and interlibrary loans from any Library in the NIOGA Library system.  Check us out on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� or stop in and we will assist you!  You can also friend us on Facebook and Twitter to keep up with the latest events.  For more information on our services or programs, please call the Library at 494-1120.  
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A Message from the Sackett-Merrill White American Legion Post 575





It has been brought to my attention that a rumor is going around the Town and Village of Bergen which states the Sackett-Merrill-White Post 575 is closing.  That is far from the truth.  We are open and will support our community as always.


We now are looking for new Veterans to become members of our Legion and this will take place at an open House that is being planned.  We are also waiting for the United States Congress to give all Legions in the U S the okay to let all Veterans that have an Honorable Discharge, become a member by removing the war time dates that are now in place.


I make a call to all Veterans in our community that our doors are open to all that have served our country and now we need help to continue supporting our people in need at holiday time, children’s programs, scholarships at Byron-Bergen School and Girl’s and Boy’s Legion program, and wherever our help is needed.


To all Veterans:  remember that we took a pledge to leave no one behind and now I am asking for your support as we move forward in our flight that is before us now. 


Sincerely,


Thomas F. Williamson, Commander


Sackett-Merrill-White American Legion Post 575
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Town clerk news by Michele M Smith         									


																	


	  					HUNTING LICENSES ARE ON SALE 


		         A portion of all sales of NYS Hunting and Fishing Licenses purchased in the Town of 


Bergen stays in the Town of Bergen, so purchase your licenses at the Town Clerk’s office           during regular business hours.  If you purchased a lifetime license you can pick up your free DMP permits.  DMP permits are available until October 1st 2/$10 with the purchase of a 2019-2020 hunting license.   Extra DMP’s will be available starting Friday, November 1st on a first come first serve basis also 2/$10 or free if first set was already purchased.  


DOG LICENSES


		           ALL DOGS, four months of age or older need to be licensed along with proof of rabies 


		           vaccination and  neutering or spaying, if applicable, must be presented at the time of licensing.


		           Dog licenses are due yearly from the date of licensing, if your dog’s license renewal is due or


		           past due, please take care of it so we don’t have to send you a reminder notice or eventually 


		           a court appearance ticket.  Please take care of any overdue or unlicensed dogs as soon as 


		           possible.  Renewals can always be mailed in as long as there is updated rabies information sent 


           along with payment.  If your dog has died or you no longer own it please let me know so I can take it


		           out of the system.





							ANTI-RABIES CLINICS


		          Each dog, cat and ferret must be accompanied by someone who can control it.  Vaccinations 


		          are free for Genesee County residents but a $5.00 voluntary donation per animal is requested 


		          to offset clinic expenses.  Non-county residents must pay a mandatory $5.00 fee per animal 


		          immunized:


			September 19th – Pembroke Highway Garage 1145 Main Rd. (Rt.5) 4:00 – 7:00 PM 


			October 17th – Leroy Village Highway Garage 58 North Street   4:00 – 7:00 PM


			


   Town Clerk Office Closings:								Town Clerk Hours:


  August 31st & September 2nd – Labor Day Weekend				          Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday


  October 14th – Columbus Day			                                  	              		  8:00 AM – Noon & 1:00 – 4:00 PM


  November 11th – Veteran’s Day Observance					                        Saturday 9:00 AM – Noon


  November 29th – Thanksgiving Holiday	  				                           	              Closed on Thursday	


	        	           			         


ATTENTION SNOW BIRDS


If you are leaving town for the winter please leave your winter address with the Town Clerk/Tax Collector to mail your Town & County Tax Bill to avoid any late fees.   All Tax Bills are mailed on December 31st and are due by January 31st without penalty.


Michele Smith, Town Clerk/Tax Collector


494-1121 Ext. 21


			   	    








From the Desk of County Legislator Robert Bausch     									page 2


During July and August, the county legislature attempts to limit their meetings to a minimum.    This year has


been an exception, primarily because of the jail project.  The legislature awarded the architectural and


engineering contract to SMRT from New Hampshire which specializes in prison and jail design and contracted 


with Pike Construction of Rochester to be the construction manager overseeing the project.   There have been 


numerous meetings with these firms as well as with NYS Commission of Correction officials.  There are two primary issues being addressed.    First, the legislature is trying to determine the number of cells and beds required to adequately meet the need.  Currently, the county inmate population is 110 males and 25 females.  This does not include youth (seventeen and under) who are housed at special facilities and will continue to be housed there after a new jail is built.  The current jail holds 87 inmates. With a state variance, the county is allowed to house 97.  The remainder of the males and all females are housed at other counties’ facilities as far away as Albany. The state and the architects recommend a 10% to 15% excess to accommodate special classifications (of which there are 15), maintenance issues, and a general need for flexibility to facilitate general operations and safety.  So, the size of the jail is an extremely important question.  





The second issue is the ongoing cost of operations.  In many respects, this is the more significant issue because it is a cost that the tax payers must pay year after year.  The staffing requirements alone will be a significant new cost just to meet the state's requirements. A building this size will have operational and maintenance costs that must be considered.  While there will be some savings, primarily the cost of housing inmates at other counties' facilities and transportation expenses, they will not cover the increased cost of a new facility.  Legislators have been spending considerable time addressing this issue and have visited four similar facilities to learn the best practices from their experiences.  The bottom line is that this will be the most expensive capital project the county has ever untaken, the increase in operating costs will be significant, and state or federal funding to assist with either the capital or operating cost is not available.  


Michael Cianfrini, the County Clerk, met with the legislature in reference to issuing licenses to illegal aliens.  As an independently elected county official, he makes the decision.  He has announced that he will not be issuing the licenses because of his oath of office. I agree with his position and do not want the county or Michael violating the law.  


The legislature is just beginning to work on the 2020 budget.  With the cost of the new jail preparations, multiple new state mandates, and a general increase in expenses, it will not be an easy year.  


On the good news side, with the assistance of the towns and villages, the county was able to secure funding to do five bridge projects and extra road work this summer, all of which were desperately needed.  The county parks are being heavily used which is always a very happy report.  A special THANK YOU to the ARCORN volunteers for their countless hours assisting with the maintenance of the parks.  Enjoy the remainder of the summer and look forward to a beautiful fall.


Historian News by Thomas Tiefel	


As we approach the later half of 2019, we have spent much of the year working with some wonderful volunteers reorganizing, refilling, and accessioning. A total of 240 hours were donated and we still have 3 months left in the year. This is sure to be a new record for the historian’s office. Both Gina and I are thrilled to see so much accomplished. I believe this is partly accredited to our affiliation with various county organizations as well as our Facebook page. The office also had an abundance of archival donations from families near and far. Dozens of never seen before photos and a few new artifacts have been donated. Some as far as Washington state. This year, we have a special exhibit on display a Bicentennial edition of the Houdon Washington bust. This life size bust is one of the few remaining copies of the original bust famous French sculptor, Jean Antoine Houdon actually cast of George Washington in 1785. In 1932, only a limited number were reproduced for the bicentennial of Washington’s birth. Each one was commissioned to select Statehouses and government buildings throughout the United States. We are proud to have this national treasure on loan for locals to see and it has attracted many visitors this year. Our regular season hours will wrap up Labor Day weekend, but we will remain open during the fall as long as our weather permits. Regular season hours are most Fridays and Saturdays 12-4. Admission is always free and you can take a tour of Bergen’s bygone era. We always are open by appointment too! As always, the historian’s office is located at 15 S. Lake Ave in the village of Bergen. If you would like to contact us for any reason, feel free to call 585-494-0080 and we will be happy to assist you!  If you wish to schedule a tour or visit outside of scheduled hours, please call 585-297-5598. Also, find us on Facebook at Harford Livery Museum. 
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A Night of Elvis 


Featuring:  Michael Paul Callahan – Elvis Tribute Artist


Saturday, October 5th 7:00 – 9:00 pm


$10 Cover Charge


Prior to the show there will be a pulled pork dinner $8.00 eat in/take out 4:00 – 6:00 pm


Sackett-Merrill-White American Legion, Bergen
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Free Household Hazardous Waste/Pharmaceutical Collection


				When:     Saturday, September 14th


				Where:    Batavia, NY 


				Time:        9:00 am – 1:00 pm


  		       Open to residents in Genesee, Livingston and Wyoming Counties


APPOINTSMENTS REQUIRED!


Call:  585-815-7906 or 800-836-1154








		           


       Election Day Tuesday, November 5th


			     (District 1 & 2 at the Town Hall 6:00 am – 9:00 pm)


			Voter Registration and absentee ballot forms 			                    available at the Town Clerk’s Office


‘ 
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The Town of Bergen is looking for a Transfer Station Attendant to work Saturdays 9:00 am - 3:00 pm and Wednesdays (in the summer) 5:00 - 7:00 pm. The pay rate is $12.20 an hour if interested please contact Mike Johnson 494-1362.
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The Bergen Zoning Board of Appeals alternate position please send a letter of interest to the Bergen Town Clerk � HYPERLINK "mailto:bergenclerk@bergenny.org" �bergenclerk@bergenny.org�
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The Byron-Bergen Library Fundraising Committee will be holding its annual fundraiser:


Location:  7620 Swamp Rd.


Saturday, September 28th   2:00 pm to 5:00 pm


Tickets are $20 presale and $25 at door 


Featuring a variety of craft beers and wine, light food, live music, raffles and LIVE AUCTION 


Beer, Wine and Cider tastings


Tickets available at the Library              MUST BE 21 TO ATTEND





� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://encrypted-tbn0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcQ17b6iLIN11ys-UWRAXSm5hHBzChU5ume3ZbZ4iR1heAyFw5pNGQ" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���





�








